
Rosewell Primary School FAQs  

How many classrooms are in the school?  

Seven  in session 2021-2022  , we will have eight in 2022-2023  

What are class sizes?    

National guidance is up to:  

25 children at P1 stage 

30 children at P2 and P3  

33 children at P4-P7 33  

25 children in composite classes  

In Rosewell Primary at the start of session 2021-2022 we had a P1, P2/1, P3/2, 

P4/3, P5/4, P6 and a P7 class.    

Are the lunches split across the school?  

Yes:  P3/4, P4/5, P6 and P7 are on first sitting at 12.30am 

P1, P2/1 and P3/2 children are on second sitting  at approx. 12/45am 

How can parents get involved?  

Volunteering in school and by joining the Parent Council. More information 

is found in our School Handbook.  

Will all P1s be in the same class? 

There will be a P1 and a P2/1 class.   

What games are in the playground? 

We are fortunate to have a large playground.  With a grassy areas as well 

as tarmac for ball games. We have various playground toys as well as a 

‘quiet area’ for those children who want to sit and have some quiet time.  

P7 buddies usually spend the first few weeks supporting P1 in the 

playground.  

Will days be similar to the nursery or straight into learning sounds etc ? 

We spend the first week or so settling in and then start introducing sounds 

and build up other curricular areas. 

 

Will they be in for full days or half days?   

We will be full-time from Day 1.  If you think that this will not work for you or 

your child, please contact us.   

 

How will playtime work?  

We will have staggered playtime initially  

 

Will children need PE kits?  

Yes, at the start of next session we will be returning to full school uniform (we 

have had a relaxed approach to this) and we will be changing for PE.  A 

bag with a t-shirt, shorts and soft gym shoes is needed but not straight 

away.  Class teachers will advise you.  P1s usually start changing for PE later 

in the first term. 

 


